
Borough of Palmyra

 Regular Hybrid Council Meeting, 6:30 PM

Monday July 19th, 2021
The Regular Council Meeting of the Borough Council of the Borough of Palmyra was called to order by Mayor Tait at 6:31 PM
ROLL CALL

At the call of the roll:

PRESENT: Mr. Brandon Allmond, Mrs. Farrah Jenkins, Mrs. Michelle McCann, President Timothy Howard, Mayor Gina Ragomo Tait

ABSENT: Dr. Laura Cloud, Mrs. Bernadette Russell 
The pledge of Allegiance was recited.

OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS STATEMENT      

In accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., and in consideration of Executive Order No. 103, issued by Governor Murphy on March 9, 2020, declaring a State of Emergency and a Public Health Emergency in the State of New Jersey and in response to Executive Order No 196 issued by Governor Murphy on November 16, 2020. Please be advised the Borough of Palmyra does hereby notify the public that to protect the health, safety and welfare of our citizens while ensuring the continued functioning of government, the meeting of the Mayor and Council will be conducted both as a Virtual and In-Person Council Meeting. Members of the public are invited to “attend” the Council Meeting “Virtually” (via computer or phone) but all members of the public participating in the meeting virtually may be muted and their video image disabled. Members of the public are also invited to attend the Council Meeting “In-Person” but Council Chambers will be limited to 20 persons maximum, on a first come, first served basis, in order to limit the potential spread of COVID-19 and its variants. All persons attending the meeting in-person will be required to wear a mask. Notice of this meeting was published in the Burlington County Times on January 12th, 2021. Notice was posted on the Municipal Door, Official Bulletin Board and electronic signs on June 22nd, 2021. Notice was also posted on the Borough of Palmyra Website on July 16th, 2021 and notice was given to all Council Members.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

June 21st, 2021 – Regular Council Meeting Minutes
Mayor Tait requested a motion for approval of the June 21st,2021 Regular Council Meeting Minutes. 
President Howard made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 21st, 2021 Regular Council Meeting. Mr. Allmond second the motion.

At the call of the roll the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. Jenkins, President Howard 

AGAINST: None
ABSTAIN: Mrs. McCann

Motion Carried

CORRESPONDENCE 

Municipal Clerk, Ms. Jackson acknowledged the following correspondence: 

Thank-You Note- Ella McMahon-Gross

Thank-You Note- Luca Jones

SWEARING IN OF CEREMONY - Newly Appointed Police Officers

Chief Campbell introduced and welcomed Officer Isael Torres-Jimenez. 

Mayor Tait Administered the Oath of Office to Officer Isael Torres-Jimenez who was accompanied by Jasmyne Ruggiero, Altagracia Jimenez, Nelson Torres, and Karina Torres.
Chief Campbell then introduced Officer Casey Malik.
Mayor Tait administered the Oath of Office to Officer Casey Malik who was accompanied by his Father.
REDEVELOPMENT   
Rt. 73 South Redevelopment Area- Update

Mr. Gural stated the redeveloper has potentially reached an agreement with Northpoint in regards to the Fillit property. Mr. Gural stated the redeveloper has requested a meeting with DEP regarding some additional permits which need to be issued and the potential sighting of a bald eagle nest. Mr. Gural indicated he requested the redeveloper set up a site meeting for members of the governing body and any interested pubic officials to see what construction has taken place. Mr. Gural noted the meeting will be Wednesday July 21, 2021 at 3:30 pm. Mr. Brewer indicated we have received the PILOT application from the redeveloper regarding the affordable housing component of the project. Mr. Brewer indicated they will be having a meeting to discuss that application later during the week. Mr. Rosenberg indicated Fillit filed a bankruptcy petition with the court, the governing body and the Palmyra negotiation team considered in in depth and although initially Palmyra filed an objection the reasons for the objection were satisfied in their petition. Mr. Rosenberg noted that all creditors will be paid in full on the effective date within the next three months.
Outlaw Training & Fitness/620-622 Highland Ave Redevelopment Project – Update

Mr. Brewer indicted the Outlaw Fitness valuation case hearing is still scheduled to be heard in Superior Count in August.

Sea Box/ ELM Office LLC, 321 E Broad Street- Former Knights of Columbus Property- Update
Mr. Gural indicated he had nothing new to report.

PROFESSIONAL UPDATES
William Kirchner, ERI

Mr. Kirchner explained the Temple Blvd. project has been stalled due to inability to obtain material needed for the project. Mr. Kirchner noted it is not just Palmyra it is all over the county. Mr. Kirchner it is mostly due to manufactured parts shortages. Mr. Kirchner indicated that the contractor did receive some of the material needed and has notified the residents that work should resume tomorrow. Mr. Kirchner indicated there should be another week or two to complete the pipe work and then they should begin the paving of the road. Mr. Kirchner indicated that when the contractor is finished with the Temple Blvd. project, he should be beginning the 5th and Race Street Project. Mr. Kirchner stated the contractor who was awarded the 2021 road project should be beginning it in about three weeks. 
Mr. Kirchner indicated the portion of the Temple Blvd project currently being worked on included the curbing, paving and reconstruction of the road between Souder and Firth and Firth to Cinnaminson Avenue. Mr. Kirchner noted that those two projects added 28,000 gallons of stormwater storage to the drainage system. Mr. Kirchner stated the piece not completed between Van Sant and Firth will add another 5,000 gallons of storage to the system. Mr. Kirchner indicted the Firth and Temple Drainage Improvement project has received its environmental sign of from DEP/TAP Program. It includes the rain garden, reconfiguration of the Firth and Temple intersection and underground storage for stormwater which the Borough received $343,000.00 for TAP towards the project. Mr. Kirchner stated when the project is complete it will store underground an additional 30,000 gallons of stormwater. Mr. Kirchner indicated the stormwater basin at public works will add another 175,000 gallons of stormwater storage. Mr. Kirchner noted the stormwater basin is in Phase 3 of the project. Mr. Kirchner stated the draft report of the Harbour Drive evaluation has been supplied to Mr. Gural. Mr. Gural noted that he was given a copy of the report which he is reviewing. He noted that in the summary of findings it reads: “based on the proceeding discussion” based on pages 1-9 of Mr. Kirchner’s report, “several items were identified wherein Harbour Drive did not meet current standards and the following items were noted”. Mr. Gural noted 19 items are mentioned and the reports make a number of recommendations and a cost estimate for bring the road up to current road standards. Mr. Gural stated upon the completion of his review and speaking with Mr. Kirchner regarding any amendments it will be disseminated to the governing body, at which time it will become a public document and available to the public.
PUBLIC COMMENT    
We requested those participants wishing to have or make a Public comment, email their questions or comments in advance to Municipal Clerk Rita Jackson at djackson@boroughofpalmyra.com. The opportunity to submit comments prior to meeting expired at 12:00 PM on Monday July 19th, 2021. All comments are part of the record and included with the Meeting Minutes. 

For those who attended meeting in person, Mayor Tait opened the meeting to the public for comments. All comments are part of the record and included with the Meeting Minutes.
Mayor Tait asked for a motion to open to the Public for Comments. President Howard made a motion to open the public portion for comments. Mr. Allmond second the motion.

All members present voted in favor of the motion. Motion Carried
Mayor Tait asked if any comments were received before the meeting.
Municipal Clerk, Ms. Jackson read the comment received prior to the meeting.
Andrew Yansick – Garfield Avenue
To Mayor Gina Tait and Borough Council,

Thank you for having me this past year as your student representative. I appreciated being a part of council and further appreciate your efforts of including the younger generation in municipal government. I have received valuable knowledge through this experience, learning more in-depth the work and leadership that is needed to manage the Borough. I wish the best of luck to everyone and I am looking forward to continue watching Palmyra grow. I would especially like to thank Mr. Allmond for answering any questions the representatives had and for leading the integration of our age group into borough council. Best regards
Mayor Tait asked if there were any comments from those attending the meeting:
Mrs. Rix- Harbour Drive

Mrs. Rix inquired about the update on Outlaw Training and Fitness and that Redevelopment project. Mr. Gural indicated Mr. Brewer indicated earlier that the valuation hearing would be held in August in Superior Court. Mr. Gural stated that is the only update presently.
Ms. Still – Veterans Drive

Ms. Still stated she and some of her neighbors were affected by the storm on July 12, 2021 and they need some answers. Ms. Still asked where was any help for the Borough? Ms. Still indicated her back yard flooded along with her neighbors, and four feet of water also went into her basement. Ms. Still indicated she not knowing what to do, she called the Mayor and was discouraged with her response. Ms. Still indicated she has never had a flood at her house and wanted to know where was the Borough to help. Ms. Still indicated the Borough has not help except to put out a dumpster out on the street which is currently full. Ms. Still stated there was something going on with the drainage system which we have not heard about. Ms. Still stated the residents want to know why the water flooded over Market Street, it has never flooded like that before. Ms. Still asked what they need to do to get the assistance that they need. Ms. Still indicated she reached out to Mr. Singleton the day after the flood and she had not heard back from him until today June 19th, 2021. Ms. Still stated the fire department came that night and turned off the gas and electric but did not supply any help in pumping out the water. Ms. Still indicated she had people from across the county asking what they could do to help noting that she/they would probably plan some sort of charity event for her and her neighbors. Mr. Gural explained everyone is empathic to the situation, noting that it was not only the residents on Veterans Drive that incurred flood issues, flooding issues were experienced all over town. Mr. Gural stated the storm on Monday night was the rain storm of 100 years, noting 7-8 inches of rain in less than two hours. Mr. Gural explained your property is in the 100-year flood plan which runs thru your property and your neighbor’s property. Mr. Gural indicated one third of Palmyra’s residents are in the 500-year flood plan. Mr. Gural stated Public Works flooded, the Police Department flooded and may potentially have to relocate. Mr. Gural indicated it was an overwhelming amount of money in a short period of time. Mr. Gural noted that in anticipation of the weekend storm and Monday’s storm public works cleaned the storm drains to make sure they were clear of debris. Mr. Gural explained when the police, fire department, OEM staff respond that is the Borough of Palmyra responding. There was additional discussion regarding the Borough’s response and the cleaning of storm drains prior to the storm. Mrs. McCann indicated she has lived on Temple Blvd for 20 years and they have never seen as much water as they saw on Monday night, noting that they have seen flooding but never to the extent of what she saw Monday night. Mrs. Jenkins stated she fully understood and empathized which the situation that Ms. Still is in. Mrs. Jenkins asked Ms. Still “what is your expectation from the Borough”, “what is it that you want to Borough to do?” Ms. Still answered, “my damages, at least hot water”. If there is a reason why this happened then at least give assistance to your residents. There was additional discussion regarding the storm, what happened and what should be done.  
Mrs. Ray 

Mrs. Ray asked where the ordinances and resolutions are housed in the website, noting that when she goes to codes and ordinance there is nothing there. Ms. Jackson indicated the ordinances, which are laws, are included in the code of the Borough of Palmyra, if you are looking for a specific topic you can search it in e-code and it will tell you which ordinance applies to it. If you want a copy of the ordinance or resolution you would need to OPRA request it specifically. For Ordinances and resolutions which are on the current agenda they are listed on the agenda and are nothing but suggestions until they are passed, ordinances after they are introduced you can request a copy of the ordinance before final reading and public hearing, with resolutions, which are actions which the governing body took you can only request copies after they are approved. Ms. Jackson noted that if you have a question regarding a resolution on the agenda at the public comments section of the meeting prior to the resolutions being heard you can ask about any resolution listed and what it means or why it is being done, prior to the vote on the item. Mrs. Ray indicated she would like the history of and why an ordinance was done and how and why monies are being spent they way they are. Mrs. Jenkins indicated you should read the old minutes which would help understand how things came to be or why money is being spent, also during the budget meeting held earlier in the year a lot of things are determined as to how money will be spent, then as the year goes on the money gets spent as budgeted/appropriated. 
Fire Chief Dreby 
Chief Dreby stated that the Fire Company does not pump out basements as when they are inundated with calls, they don’t have the opportunity or staffing to do that. Chief Dreby stated when these storms hit, and it was a 100-year storm, and it coincides with high tide it is a disaster the water has no place to go in the natural storm draining, can’t get the water to the river. Chief Dreby noted that when the storm hit, the water on Route 73 was at top of the jersey barrier, noting there were people trapped in vehicles on Route 73, people trapped in cars at Highland Avenue and Broad Street and the police department and public works were both flooded. Chief Dreby stated that most times when there is a bad storm Route 73 and Broad Street also Route 73 and Spring Garden Street flood. Chief Dreby indicated the paper work was submitted today to try to get some sort of assistance/funding from the State or County, noting that the State has to make a declaration of an emergency which they have not done. Chief Dreby indicated when he receives additional information, he will forward it to Mr. Gural.
Chief Dreby stated we work hand in hand with the Borough. Chief noted the fire department did everything they could, noting that the OEM office followed up with kits, and buckets which they gave out, and helping get a dumpster placed in the area. Chief Dreby noted the chances of getting the funding are slim as the disaster and threshold is high that the entire county has to meet, not just Palmyra.
Ms. Weiner- Charles Street
Ms. Weiner asked if the 15 minuet time slots was still in the middle of the block on Cinnaminson Avenue, noting that she heard it was being moved to the corner of Broad and Cinnaminson Avenue.
Mr. Gural indicated his intention was to get a determination from the governing body during their discussion so to where the 15 minutes parking spaces were exactly going.  Ms. Weiner stated that she felt that the 15-minute spot should be in the middle of the block not on the corner, because to parking in that spot you would have to wait for the light then go into Broad Street to back-up into that spot, also the two business establishments which would have pop in and out type business, are located in the middle of the block. There was some additional discussion, Mayor Tait indicating she felt it would be easier to pop in and out of the first spot. Mr. Gural stated what was presented to the businesses at their meeting was the first parking spot closest to Broad Street so he felt the governing body should stick to that. Mr. Gural indicated there could be two 15-minute spots if council liked. Ms. Weiner stated she didn’t feel like two 15-minute spots were necessary. Mr. Gural suggested the last parking space in the time zone instead of the first. Ms. Weiner indicated she liked that.
Mayor Tait asked for a motion to close to the Public Comments. Mr. Allmond made a motion to open the public portion for comments. Mrs. McCann second the motion.

All members present voted in favor of the motion. Motion Carried
ORDINANCES ON FIRST READING   public hearing to be held August 16th, 2021     
Ordinance 2021-09, An Ordinance of the Borough of Palmyra, County of Burlington, State of New Jersey Amending Chapter 215 of the code of the Borough of Palmyra Entitled “Sewers”
Mr. Gural indicated the only change is to eliminate houses of worship from paying the base rate of 746.00.

Mayor Tait requested of motion to approve Ordinance 2021-09. Mr. Allmond made a motion to approve Ordinance 2021-09.  Mrs. McCann seconded the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. Jenkins, Mrs. McCann, President Howard

AGAINST: None
ABSENT: Dr. Cloud, Mrs. Russell
Motion carried. Ordinance 2021-09 was approved on first reading.
Ordinance 2021-10, Bond Ordinance Authorizing the Acquisition of Various Pieces of Equipment and Completion of Various Capital Improvements in and for the Borough of Palmyra, County of Burlington, New Jersey; Appropriating the sum of $743,700.00 Therefor; Authorizing the Issuance of General Obligation Bonds or Bond Anticipation Notes of the Borough of Palmyra, County of Burlington, New Jersey in the Aggregate Principal Amount of up to $686,090.00; Making certain Determinations and Covenants; and Authorizing Certain Related Actions in Connection with the foregoing. 
Mayor Tait requested of motion to approve Ordinance 2021-10. Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve Ordinance 2021-10.  Mr. Allmond seconded the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. Jenkins, Mrs. McCann, President Howard

AGAINST: None
ABSENT: Dr. Cloud, Mrs. Russell
Motion carried. Ordinance 2021-10 was approved on first reading.
Ordinance 2021-11, Bond Ordinance Authorizing the Completion of Various Improvements to the Sewer Utility System in and for the Borough of Palmyra, County of Burlington, New Jersey; Appropriating the sum of $458,700.00 Therefor: Authorizing the Issuance of General Obligation Bonds or Bond Anticipation Notes of the Borough of Palmyra, County of Burlington, New Jersey, in the Aggregate Notes of the Borough of Palmyra, County of Burlington, New Jersey, in the Aggregate Principal Amount of up to $458,700.00; Making Certain Determinations and Covenants; and Authorizing certain related actions in connection with the Foregoing
Mayor Tait requested of motion to approve Ordinance 2021-11. Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve Ordinance 2021-11.  Mr. Allmond seconded the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. Jenkins, Mrs. McCann, President Howard

AGAINST: None
ABSENT: Dr. Cloud, Mrs. Russell
Motion carried. Ordinance 2021-11 was approved on first reading.
Ordinance 2021-12, Ordinance of the Borough of Palmyra Amending Chapter 90 Vehicles and Traffic, 90-6 Time Limit Parking, of the Code of the Borough of Palmyra, and amending Time Limit provisions included in Ordinance 2016-18.
Mr. Gural indicated some additional information is needed:
Item#1: will be the last parking space in the parking zone area, closest Toney’s Barber shop
Item#8: 4 perpendicular parking spaces on Broad Street before the angled parking, 1 space closest to Cinnaminson Avenue will be 15-minute parking space. 

Item #11: angled parking spaces on little Broad from Cinnaminson Avenue to Chestnut Street- currently at 4 hours, what time limit should it be, Council agreed it should be 4 hours. Except 15-minute parking in front of the post office.

Mayor Tait requested of motion to approve Ordinance 2021-12. Noting changes indicated by Mr. Gural. Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve Ordinance 2021-12.  Mr. Allmond seconded the motion. 

At the call of the roll, the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. Jenkins, Mrs. McCann, President Howard

AGAINST: None
ABSENT: Dr. Cloud, Mrs. Russell
Motion carried. Ordinance 2021-12 was approved on first reading.
RESOLUTIONS

Mayor Tait stated Resolution 2021-163 thru Resolution 2021-168 will be enacted as a single motion, if any resolution needs additional discussion, it will be removed from the consent agenda and voted on separately.

Mayor Tait asked if any resolution needed to be removed from the consent agenda. Seeing none

Mayor Tait read the following resolutions into the record:
Resolution 2021-163, Resolution of the Borough of Palmyra Establishing the Annual Rates of Compensation and/or hourly rates paid to Borough Employees for the years 2020 and 2021
Resolution 2021-164, Resolution Requesting Approval of Item of Revenue and Appropriation N.J.S.A. 40A:4-87 (Chapter 159) Alcohol Ed Rehab Fund DWI in the Amount of $3,635.18
Resolution 2021-165, Resolution Authorizing the Payment of July 2021 Bills in the Amount of $1,345,672.74.

Resolution 2021-166, Resolution of Governing Body Acknowledging Receipt of and Certification of the 2020 Municipal Audit
Resolution 2021-167, Resolution Authorizing Approval to Submit a Grant Application and Execute a Grant Contract with the New Jersey Department of Transportation for the Walnut Street and W. Henry Street Resurfacing Project

Resolution 2021-168, Resolution Authorizing Approval to Submit a Grant Application and Execute a Grant Contract with the New Jersey Department of Transportation for the 4th Street Reconstruction Project
Mayor Tait requested a motion to approve Resolutions 2021-163 and Resolution 2021-168. 
Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-163 and Resolution 2021-168. Mr. Allmond second the motion.
At the call of the roll, the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. Jenkins, Mrs. McCann, President Howard
AGAINST: None
Motion carried. Resolutions 2021-163 thru Resolution 2021-168 were approved
MOTION TO APPROVE TREASURERS’ REPORT
Mayor Tait requested a motion to approve the Treasurer's Reports for June 2021. 
Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report for June 2021. Mr. Allmond second the motion.
All members present voted in favor of the motion. 
Motion Carried. Treasurers Reports was approved
SOCIAL AFFAIR PERMIT REQUEST

Mayor Tait requested a motion to approve the Social Affair permit request of the Independence Fire Company No 1. for Craft Beer and Wine Fest October 2nd, 2021 from 1:00 pm to 6:00 pm.  Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve the Social Affair permit request of the Independence Fire Company No 1.  Mr. Allmond second the motion.
All members present voted in favor of the motion.
Motion Carried. Social Affair Permit request of Independence Fire Company No. 1 was approved
PUBLIC EVENTS
Mayor Tait indicated the Neighbor-to-Neighbor Block parties have been postponed due to weather either to hot or raining. Mayor Tait stated she would let everyone know when they would resume.
Mayor Tait stated that National Night Out will be held Tuesday, August 3rd. 2021 from 6:00 to 8:00 pm.
Mayor Tait indicated we were asked to have a Borough table at the Farmers Market. Mayor Tait indicated additional information will be coming regarding when they will be starting.
Mayor Tait indicated the Town-wide Yard Sale will be held Saturday, September 19th, 2021

Mayor Tait indicated the Halloween Parade is scheduled for October 30th, 2021. Mayor Tait noted that there will be no rain date.
DISCUSSION ITEMS   
Mr. Gural indicated that Borough Hall has been opened to the public on a limited basis beginning one week ago. We are open to the public from 10:00am to 3:00pm Monday thru Thursday, only a limited number of people are allowed in the building at one time and masks are required. Michele Sykes and Dale Palmer are greeting people at the door so as to only allow the permitted number of people into the building at any given time. Mr. Gural indicated we are averaging about 15 to 20 people a day.

Michele is again handling the requests for the field usage and community center. Mr. Gural indicated this is the first hybrid meeting and it is working out ok, Mayor and Mr. Gural are in the chambers, Ms. Jackson is in her office, one member of the public is in the building and the other members of the governing body are outside of the building. Mr. Gural noted the Delta variant of Covid-19 is getting bad but fortunately we have not had any additional infections in Palmyra.

Mr. Gural indicated there are some additional items that need to be addressed once Ms. Johns is back on August 13, 2021 regarding salaries.

Mr. Gural indicated the final plans and specification are being prepared for the Veterans Memorial Park Improvement Project and they are hoping to have additional information in August.
Mr. Gural indicated recycling seems to be back to normal; they are picking up on the regular days scheduled although it may take two days to complete the route.
Mr. Rosenberg indicated we have received a subordination request to have our housing rehab loan subordinated to a first mortgage loan. Mr. Rosenberg indicated the homeowners are requesting the subordination to have a lower interest rate. Mr. Rosenberg explained the subordination process and what our ordinance says in regards to loan value for the property. Mr. Rosenberg explained that with this request the new first mortgage and the existing rehab loan, a property would have an 87% debt to equity ratio, which is 7% over our guidelines. Mr. Allmond asked what position do we currently have. Mr. Rosenberg indicated second. Mrs. Jenkins asked how many times have we done this in the past. Mr. Gural indicated he did not know it’s done on a case-by-case request. Mr. Allmond stated he felt we should allow it as we would be helping out a resident and it would not hurt the town. Mayor Tait indicated she felt it should be done given the year we are coming out of. Mr. Gural indicated he had a resolution prepared, title being: Resolution 2021-169 Resolution to approve to subordination of the Palmyra Housing Rehabilitation Lien on Block 91 Lot 4 allowing the new first mortgage to supersede the Borough of Palmyra housing rehabilitation program lien. Mr. Rosenberg asked to add the following to the resolution: pursuant to the Borough Housing Rehabilitation Program subject to verification from the title company that the Borough is being assured of a valid second mortgage position in the sum of its remaining principal balance.
Mayor Tait requested a motion to approve Resolutions 2021-169. 
Mrs. McCann made a motion to approve Resolution 2021-169. Mr. Allmond second the motion.
At the call of the roll, the vote was:

INFAVOR: Mr. Allmond, Mrs. McCann, President Howard
AGAINST: Mrs. Jenkins

Motion carried. Resolutions 2021-169 was approved
Mr. Gural stated a meeting has been scheduled for the 28th of July at 11:00 am with the Planning Committee regarding the Pedestrian signal button at Broad St and Highland Ave.
Mr. Gural indicated the Community Center HVAC system is not working properly and we are in the process of obtaining some quotes to have it repaired. Mr. Gural stated when those are obtained, we will get back with additional information noting that it may exceed the bid threshold.
Mr. Gural state the tax sale will be held online on September 14th, 2021 which should open the process up to even more bidders. 

Mr. Gural indicated we have already spoken about the Main Harbour Drive engineering/evaluation report and the Storm damage on July 12, 2021
Mr. Gural indicated we are still waiting for the Legion Field artificial turf grooming and GMAX test report.
Mr. Gural indicated the recreational marijuana municipal survey was contained in your packets and was for information just to let you know how other municipalities were handing the recreational marijuana ordinances. Mr. Gural stated that so far, we are doing what the majority of the municipalities that have responded are doing.
Mr. Gural stated the Brownfields 2021 Convention will be held in Oklahoma City, OK, on December 8 – 11, 2021 if anyone is interested in attending, please let him know. Mr. Gural stated our redeveloper is submitting our project for the Phoenix award at the convention. 
Mr. Gural indicated the 2021 ICMA Annual Conference is being held in Portland, OR, from October 3rd to 6th, 2021. Council agreed it was ok for Mr. Gural to attend.
Mr. Gural again explained the Grant Opportunities available which we are pursuing:
· DCA Local Recreation Improvement Grant – artificial turf field

· DCA Local Assistance Bureau - explore potential Fire Department/EMS merger/shared service feasibility study

Mr. Gural stated the DVRPC Safe Routes to Transit Technical Assistance Program has agreed to put together some state agencies to look at a project/idea, to install a pedestrian crosswalk/bridge from the Pennsauken Rail Station over the creek and connect to our redevelopment area by the train tracks. Mr. Gural indicated they are scheduling/ coordinating meetings for that effort and it would be a big boom for the project.
Mr. Gural note that we have received half of the amount awarded thru the American Rescue Act and are working to obtain the second round of funding in 2022
Mr. Gural indicated the following are various reminders of items which either are being worked on in committee or additional information will be following:

Legion Field & Community Center usage Ordinances

Purchase Orders - Council signature requirement

Sidewalk/snow & ice removal Ordinance

Sewer lateral responsibility Ordinance and Sewer bills - update

Handicap Parking Sign Ordinance

Parking Ordinance - additional amended code subsections required

Veterans Affairs Committee Ordinance
ADMINISTRATORS REPORT

Mr. Gural indicated he had nothing additional to report; as everything has been previously discussed.
MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMENTS AND REPORTS  
Mrs. Jenkins – Mrs. Jenkins stated that her committees had not yet met due to vacations, etc.; she noted they will be getting together and would have a report at that time. Mrs. Jenkins indicated her heart goes out to the community and those affected noting that if they were something that she could do, don’t hesitate to reach out to her.
Mr. Allmond – Mr. Allmond also noted that the field/community center usage ordinance was also discussed. Mr. Allmond thanked Ms. McCann and Ms. Caban for attending the Veterans Meet-N-Greet in the Park on Saturday July 10th, 2021 noting it was good to have support from many residents who are subject matter experts in veterans’ resources.  Mr. Allmond indicated he would like to have another sometime in the fall.
Mrs. McCann- Mrs. McCann indicated that her committees had met and discussed the salary across the board increases, the current shortage of employees in public works, how to handle the restroom cleaning and opening during the fall/winter sports season. Mrs. McCann thanked Ms. Kilmer, the fire department, public works and the police department fore all the hard work due to the storm.
President Howard- President Howard noted that the committee is in the process on working on the ordinance for field/park, and community center usage. President Howard also indicated that although this was a really bad storm the Borough responded to the residents by way of the Fire Department, placing a dumpster in the Veterans Drive area, and notifying the county, trying to advocate for additional aid for affected residents, he also noted that the Police Department experience significant flooding issues. President Howard thanked the Fire department, Public Works, the Police Department and the Borough staff especially Ms. Kilmer for all their efforts with recovery after the storm. 
Mayor Tait indicated she wanted to congratulate Andrew Yansick a Palmyra representative in the Louis Bay Second Future Municipal Leadership Scholarship Award program. Mayor Tait indicated they were over 70 replies for the scholarship and Mr. Yansick was in the top 10. Mayor Tait indicated she had a certificate of participation for Mr. Yansick and wished him well in the future. Mayor Tait indicated she would let everyone know when we will be moving forward with the “Neighbor to Neighbor” Block Parties. Mayor Tait also thanked the Fire Department, Police Department, Ms. Kilmer, Public Works and the Borough staff for all their work and efforts in assisting the resident of the Borough. 
Mayor Tait asked Mr. Gural and Mr. Rosenberg if there were items for closed session. Mr. Gural and Mr. Rosenberg indicated no. 

ADJOURNMENT
Mayor Tait asked for a motion to adjourn. 

Mrs. McCann made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Allmond second the motion.

All members present voted in favor of the motion. Motion Carried
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM
Doretha R Jackson, RMC
Municipal Clerk

Approved:  August 2nd, 2021

